

## Senator the Hon Carol Brown

## Assistant Minister for Infrastructure and Transport

Ref: MC23-031626

Ald Bec Thomas Mayor Glenorchy City Council PO Box 103 GLENORCHY TAS 7010

via: gccmail@gcc.tas.gov.au

Dear Mayor Sec

Thank you for your letter of 25 January 2023 to the Treasurer, the Hon Dr Jim Chalmers MP, regarding the Federal Government Budget Submission from Glenorchy City Council . Your letter was referred to me as I have portfolio responsibilities for the matters raised. I apologise for the delay in responding.

The Albanese Government is committed to investing in much needed community infrastructure. Recreational infrastructure, like your proposed works to upgrade Tolosa Park and Glenorchy Pool, significantly contribute towards strengthening our neighbourhoods and communities.

Thank you for your offer to discuss your proposal further. Please feel free to contact Carolyn Lawrence in my office to arrange a meeting. Carolyn can be contacted on 03 62310099 or at <a href="mailto:carolyn.lawrence@aph.gov.au">carolyn.lawrence@aph.gov.au</a>

Thank you for taking the time to write on this matter.

Yours sincerely

Carol Brown

14/05/2023

CC

Treasurer, the Hon Dr Jim Chalmers MP